
 

 

 

 

 

 

CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY 

 

 

SUBMITTER: Adam Steurer MEETING DATE: November 7, 2024 

AGENDA SECTION: NEW BUSINESS  DEPARTMENT: Water and Sewer 

TITLE OF ITEM: Tentative Construction Contract Award WWTF Thermal Dryer Project– Adam 

Steurer, Utilities Director 

SUGGESTED MOTION(S): 

I move City Council to adopt the Resolution By the City of Hendersonville of tentative award and 

authorization for the City Manager to enter into a contract with Turner Murphy Company, Inc. for the 

construction of the WWTF Thermal Dryer Project. 

  

SUMMARY: 

The Wastewater Treatment Facility (WWTF) Biosolids Thermal Dryer project will produce a high-

quality, thermally dried product that is safe for beneficial reuse through distribution or land application. 

The thermal dryer equipment, once operational after completion of the project, will reduce the utility’s 

current solids hauling and disposal costs and reduce the utility’s vulnerability on reliance of the volatile 

private hauling and landfills disposal markets. 

On October 24, 2024, formal bids for construction of the project were opened and are summarized in the 

attached bid tabulation. Turner Murphy Company, Inc. is the lowest responsive and responsible bidder. 

Turner Murphy Company, Inc.: $11,890,319.56 

PC Construction Company:  $11,997,000.00 

State Utility Contractors, Inc.: $13,329,000.00  

This project is partially funded through a direct appropriation under S.L. 2023-134 and administered by 

the North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality (NCDEQ). The final award is tentative and is 

contingent on approval from NCDEQ, which is administering the grant funding for the project. 

BUDGET IMPACT: $11,890,319.56 

Is this expenditure approved in the current fiscal year budget? Project is funded through a CPO. 

If no, describe how it will be funded. N/A 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Resolution 

2. Bid Tabulation and Recommendation of Award 


